11 December 2003

The Secretary

Mr J Curtis

Select Committee on Medicare

Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT   2600

Dear Mr Curtis

I am writing in response to your letter dated 27 November 2003 regarding the Senate Inquiry pertaining to Medicare.

As I live in regional Australia (Newcastle, NSW), I come across many people who simply can no longer afford to visit the doctor.  When the Government announced many weeks ago that it would increase the fee payable to doctors who bulk bill pensioners and Concession Card Holders by $5.00, it did not make any impression on the doctors here in Newcastle.  Pensioners and Concession Card Holders are already paying between $7.00 -$15.00 out of pocket fees to visit the GP now.  Why would any GP accept $5.00 when they are already charging up to $15.00 at present?

I am also very much aware that there are pensioners and young families who simply elect to wait at the emergency departments at the local hospitals as they cannot afford to visit the GP when one or more of their children are sick.  One would be well aware that when parents have to take their children to the doctor, they are not only out of pocket on the consultation, but there is also a chemist bill to be paid.  One must question why the Federal Government is putting so much money into setting up more of these after-hours GP clinics when all this is basically doing is, “rearranging the deck chairs on the Titanic”.  Simply, if one cannot afford to visit the GP in-hours or is turned away, one will ultimately turn up after-hours at these GP clinics to receive free treatment.
I welcome the proposal to bring more overseas trained doctors into our country as we obviously have a shortage of doctors in regional Australia.  It would also open up competition to our existing GPs who receive 85% of their income from the Government (we, the taxpayers), but can turn people away from their practices when they elect to close their books or if the patients do not have the means to pay.  Perhaps the overseas trained doctors would appreciate the difficulties that some of us face when seeking medical treatment.

It is wrong in my opinion that the Government is considering a $300.00 - $500.00 threshold to low and middle income earners.  Naturally, we would never want to be out of pocket by huge amounts of money, but there are some folk in our community that would not even have the $300.00 - $500.00 in the first instance.  I feel that when doctors realise that their patients have reached the threshold, the doctors will begin raising their fees as they know that the patients will be able to recoup 80% of the out of pocket expenses.  It will be absolutely unsustainable after a short period of time.  Sadly, the losers will be the people who are in need of medical care, but it is far too expensive for them to obtain.

Finally, it is envisaged that the Senate Committee will act in the best interest of the community and careful consideration should be given to the pensioners, Concession Card Holders and young families who are all doing it very tough at present.
Yours sincerely

Andrea McRAE

NSW
